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1: Moderators Snapshot  

 



Last Saturday I felt very torn – in fact in four directions, but only able to be in one place. The first 

to appear in my diary charted my direction of travel. But let me mention the other three, as 

between all four it reflects something of the variety of what’s going on in our Synod. 

Firstly, at the end of the month the Bishop of Lancaster retires. I have worked with Bishop Geoff 

Pearson (particularly with our congregation at Hest Bank URC) over the last 18 months and 

valued his warmth and wisdom as an ecumenical colleague, together with his friendship which I 

shall miss. Secondly, a service marking the closure of the Windemere Centre was led by Revd 

Lis Mullen (recently retired as Northern Synod Moderator) with others taking part, and it seemed 

very appropriate that the guest preacher was the Revd Tony Burnham. Thirdly, after many 

twists and turns in reaching this point our congregation of Macedonia, Failsworth (Oldham) were 

able to celebrate the opening of their new church building. 

The event that found its way into my diary first was the service held at St John’s Church in 

Keswick, where the ecumenical leaders of the recent Holy Land pilgrimage were involved in 

speaking at the service with about 80 gathered pilgrims. In the snapshot the Bishop of Carlisle, 

the Right Revd James Newcombe, is speaking with the Methodist District Chair, the Revd 

Richard Teal, sat awaiting his turn to speak. As I had already spoken I was able to nip across 

and take the snapshot – it was a very relaxed time together! It was followed by a tea hosted by 

Alison Newcombe in the Bishop’s home, with lovely weather to explore the stunning garden 

created by Alison which appeared in a recent edition of the Cumbria Life magazine. 

Please pray for 

• all who are struggling with a deep sense of loss at this time, that they may discern the 
presence and peace of God at work in their lives and in the life of the church 

• all who are rejoicing at new beginnings or fresh starts, and for us all to see new shoots 
of the kingdom of heaven in the communities where we live, work and minister 

• each member of our congregations across the summer that, whether at home or away, 
together we may be revived by a fresh anointing of the Holy Spirit and be led by Jesus 
as pilgrims seeking to make him known to others today. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



2: The Pastorate of Radcliffe, Stand & Farnworth URC  
 

 
 

 
 

The Pastorate of Radcliffe, Stand & Farnworth URC 
Cordially Invites You to an 

Afternoon 

Tea & 

‘Songs of Praise’ 

Sunday 30th July 2017 
3:00pm to 6.00pm 

 

Farnworth URC, Albert Road, Farnworth, BL4 9NP 

Parking available 
Please R.S.V.P. & send hymn requests to  

Lesley Saunders 
pastorateurc@outlook.com 

 

Follow us on Facebook: 

@Radcliffe URC @Stand URC @Farnworth URC 

Donations to Church Funds gratefully received 

 

mailto:pastorateurc@outlook.com




4: THANK YOU to Bramhall and Cheadle Hulme URCs Earlier this year 

at their church meetings, Bramhall and Cheadle Hulme URCs sacrificially released 25% of their 

minister’s time to support the two congregations of Wilbraham St Ninian’s URC (in Chorlton, 

Manchester). 

Since then, the Revd Alan Poolton has been ministering to the missions of these two different 

congregations. For both congregations at Wilbraham St Ninian’s, having Alan as their interim 

minister is not just about leading services, but more about supporting the work in the respective 

communities. 

The morning congregation is local URC congregation attracting 20-30 attendees, and 

throughout the week, the building welcomes a diverse family of community groups of all ages, 

including a local charity – Chorlton Good Neighbours – which attracts several hundred users. 

Alan attends their weekly Thursday morning coffee morning, which allows him to speak with, 

support many people and to provide a space to talk and to pray. 

The afternoon congregation – called the “Metropolitan Congregation” – ministers to the LGBT 

communities of Manchester and the North West, and it is attended by 40-50 people each week. 

Part of the mission of this congregation is a group called First Wednesday, which meets monthly 

at the LGBT Foundation in Manchester. This project is jointly funded by the NW Synod and 

Vision 2020, and it attracts around 80 people each month, and Alan is able to draw alongside 

many of them and offer support and a listening ear, many of whom have survived terrible 

experiences. 

On Sunday 16 July, Bramhall and Cheadle Hulme URCs had a joint service, which was 

attended by two Elders from Wilbraham St Ninian’s to offer their thanks in person on behalf of 

the church for the amazing, sacrificial gift of their minister’s time. It was a wonderful opportunity 

to speak to the donating churches about the work that Alan does for Wilbraham St Ninian’s and 

to meet the amazing people at Bramhall and Cheadle Hulme who have given sacrificially. It is 

difficult to put into words what it means to receive this gift. 

THANK YOU! 

Revd Alan Poolton 

To read more about these churches, here are some weblinks: 

Bramhall URC - http://bramhallurc.org.uk/  

Cheadle Hulme URC - http://cheadlehulmeurc.org.uk/  

Wilbraham St Ninian’s – http://www.wsn.church/  

Metropolitan Congregation – http://www.metropolitanchurch.org.uk/  

First Wednesday – http://firstwednesday.lgbt/ 
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5: CWM Face-to-Face visit to the UK by young church leaders from 
around the world  

 
The URC General Secretary, Revd John Proctor, writes of the recent hosting of: 
 
"I spent yesterday morning with CWM's Face-to-Face group of young church leaders from 
around the world, who have spent the last five or six weeks in the UK and are now a few days 
from the end of their programme. They were in an upbeat mood, not least because they were 
effusively grateful for the kindness, hospitality and support they received in the various local 
situations they visited. People in our churches have been generous with time, care, insight and 
welcome, and all of this has been very much appreciated. 
 
It was a real pleasure to hear of this yesterday. Please do pass this thanks on to the many 
within your synods who have been involved." 
 
Many thanks, 
Andrew 
 
 

 
6: George Lane URC Woodley are celebrating the 150th anniversary of their 

church on the weekend of 14/15th October. We are hopefully having an archive display, and are 
being donated so many photos, programmes etc., to make this and interesting and informative 
display. If anyone has anything they think may be of use, please sent it to either the Church's 
address or to me at my home address. We are going to use it as a Gift Weekend, to try and 
offset the cost a new boiler in the church, as the old one is no longer working.  The church and 
hall will be open on Saturday 14th from 10.30 am - 4.00pm and after a Thanksgiving service on 
the Sunday at 10.45am open from 12.00 - 4.00pm. Light refreshments will be available on both 
days.  We hope that some of you may be able to attend this event on both or one of the days. 
 
 
 

7: Death of the Revd Margaret Dorothea Jones It is with sadness that we 

inform you of the news that The Revd Margaret Dorothea Jones (known as Thea) passed away 
this morning (17/7/17) aged 93.  Thea's ministries were at - Banbury 1990-96: Brackley 1997-
2001.  She lived at Middleton Cheney in Northamptonshire. Our thoughts and prayers are with 
Thea's son, David and daughter Bridget. 
 
Funeral details will be forwarded once they have been arranged. 
 
East Midlands Synod 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



8: Young People and Jesus-Shaped Church LΩƳ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴ ŀ 

really big font  ŀǎ LΩƳ ŀǎǎǳƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ƴƻǘƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ 

have gone unnoticed in the newsletter because numbers are 

ƭƻǿŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ L ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜŘ ŦƻǊΧ 

The Mission Mentors and I are running a 24-hour event for 

young people to look at what ‘Jesus Shaped Church’ and 

missional discipleship might mean for them and their church. 

When? 2pm, Tuesday, 8th August – 2pm Wednesday 9th August 

Where? Abbot Hall Hotel, Grange-Over-Sands 

(http://www.christianguild.co.uk/abbothall/) 

Who? Young people who are engaged with your church and 

you would like to see MORE engaged! 

How much? Free. Zip. Nada. 

There are still 6 free places. PLEASE encourage your young 

people to come to this – and support them attending. 

To book a place, or places, contact Leo Roberts on 

cydo@nwsynod.org.uk  
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